Mr Jonathen Bryant

150 Bournbank Road

BIRMINGHAM

B29 7D

6th November 2003

Dear Mr Bryant

I trust that you enjoyed the Bonnetmaker’s Dinner on the 5th. All in all it was a successful night although my feeling, and that of my guests, was that some of the speeches left a little to be desired.

However, you must have realise when you got home that you had forgotten to let me have the money for your share of the wine bill

The sum, when divided up between those who did drink alcohol worked out at £12 per person.

I would be pleased to have your cheque for this sum at your earliest convenience.

Yours faithfully

Innes Duffus

